
 

 

 

 

Act 1240 Waiver Request 
 

District: Mena School District 

LEA Number: 5703000 

Superintendent: Dr. Lee Smith 

Email: Lee.smith@menaschools.org 

Contact for Waiver: Dr. Smith or Bridget Buckley 

Contact Email: Bridget.buckley@menaschools.org 

Contact Phone: 479-394-1710 

Date Received by DESE:  

 

 

The following documents must be submitted with the waiver request: 

1. Board resolution approving the waiver request 

2. Evidence of stakeholder involvement, including teachers and student families 
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Waiver Request #1 

Topic: School Start Date 

Standards/Statutes/Rules: A.C.A. 6-10-106 

Duration Requested: 5 years 

Name of Open-Enrollment 
Charter Holding the Waiver 

Arkansas Virtual Academy 

Schools, Grades or Classes 
the Wavier Will Apply To 

K-12 

PURPOSE OF THE WAIVER 
(Must check at least one) 

☒  Enhance Student Learning Opportunities 

 

☐  Promote Innovation 

 

☐  Increase Equitable Access to Effective Teachers 

 
1. Provide a DETAILED RATIONALE explaining how the waiver will enhance student learning 

opportunities, promote innovation, or increase equitable access to effective teachers.  Include 
information about the problem or obstacle, if any, the waiver will help the district overcome.   
 

Some member school districts of the DeQueen-Mena Education Service Cooperative are collectively 
and separately requesting a waiver from A.C.A. 6-10-106, which establishes the first allowable day of 
class as the Monday of the week that contains August 19. For the 2024-2025 school year that date will 
be Monday, August 19.  We would appreciate approval for the early start date for the listed schools in 
our region giving public schools the equity afforded to Charter Schools. 
 
The specific waiver being requested is to allow the applying school districts to set their individual 
district's first day of class to be "no earlier than Monday, August 12." 
 
The law as presently constructed results in a wide swing in the allowable opening date of school. At 
the earliest, it can be August 14, which was the case this year— fall of 2023. The latest possible first 
day is August 20 which, under the law will be — the fall of 2029. This waiver would allow the school to 
open next year and years to follow on the same relative date as this year. 
 
Mena had an excellent fall semester for academics and would like to make the fall of 2024 just as 
successful by keeping the calendar as close as possible to this year’s. 
 
 
The advantages of this waiver are several: 
 
• The fall and spring semesters would be closer to the same length. Without this waiver, the fall 
semester will be 84 days while the spring semester will be 94 days, a difference of 10 days. With the 
waiver the fall semester will be 91 days and the spring semester 87 days, a difference of only 4 days. 
The more unbalanced the semesters are, the greater the issue for classes that are one semester in 
length. 
  
• The alternative solution for unbalanced semesters is to not end the fall semester until after Christmas 
break. This results in final exams shortly after two weeks out of school, and the possibility of exams 
being repeatedly postponed due to winter weather. 
 
• This waiver will give greater assurance of school ending in late May rather than extending into June.  
Some research indicates a decrease in learning past the Memorial Day Holiday. 
 



• Beginning school earlier automatically results in more days of instruction before spring testing. More 
days of instruction will result in higher test scores, 
 
• Activities such as football will begin next fall on the same relative date as they did this fall, with or 
without the waiver, therefore a large number of students will already be on campus to practice and 
prepare for their activities, regardless of the opening date of school. In addition to students who play 
football, this would include students who participate in groups such as golf, tennis, cross country, 
volleyball, band, cheer, dance, ROTC, Student Council, and National Honor Society, as well as others. 
 
• More inclement weather days may be built in with an earlier start date allowing for make-up days to 
be in line with the scope and sequence of the curriculum rather than tacked onto the end of the year 
after Memorial Day. 
 
• More embedded teacher work days for student data disaggregation will enhance planning and 
development of both lesson plans, pacing guides, and interventions. 
 
 
 
2. Provide a detailed explanation of how the services being waived will be provided for students.   
 

The school districts will create a calendar with an earlier start date which will provide them with 
more flexibility throughout the school year.  The school year will remain the same length. It simply 
allows a district to continue with a school calendar structured as closely as possible to the current 
one and avoids the dramatic change to the calendar which must result without the waiver. 
 

 
 
 
3. Provide a detailed explanation of how the district will monitor and evaluate the effectiveness of the 

waiver. 
 

The district will monitor student assessment results and student attendance data related to 
the earlier start date to determine the effectiveness of the early start date.  
 

 
 







Engagement Summary
Lee Smith, Mena School District
January 19, 2024

What are the most important priorities we should 
consider as we develop our school calendar for 
next year?



PARTICIPATION
Breakdown of Participation



PARTICIPATION
Breakdown of Participation



PARTICIPATION
Breakdown of Participation



WORDCLOUD
Top Rated



THOUGHTS
Key Thoughts



KEYWORD THEMES
Top Themes by total thoughts



KEYWORD THEMES
Top Themes by star score



THOUGHTS
Success



THOUGHTS
Weather



THOUGHTS
Family Time



THOUGHTS
Learning



THOUGHTS
Breaks



THOUGHTS
Miss



THOUGHTS
Calendar Year



THOUGHTS
Day Weeks



THOUGHTS
Miscellaneous



THOUGHTS
Monday Breaks



DIFFERENCES
Time For Appointments | Parents Work [68 | 40]



DIFFERENCES
Start and Kids | Summer Vacation [53 | 44]



DIFFERENCES
Family Time [56 | 34]



WRAP UP
Next Steps

Thanks for participating

We'll be carefully considering what we learned and sharing our actions 
back with you.



District Academic Update:

K-5:
Students in K-5 have completed part of their Middle of Year assessments with DIBELS and 3-5
have completed their STAR assessments. K-2 will complete their NWEA assessments in
January.

In Reading, every student in K-5 showed growth! Average growth for the semester ranges from
51 points to 83 points with the overall average being 62 points. 60 points of growth moves
students from one level to the next. An average of 62 points growth means as a whole, our
students in K-5 pushed from one level to the next. Excellent growth! Highest growth in reading is
in Kinder and 4th grade.

In math, 3rd through 5th grade had an average growth increase of 35 points and “7 months” of
growth in this semester across the three grades.

6-12:
Teachers in 6-12 have implemented a strategic intervention schedule for working with students.
In the fall semester:

Content
Area

# Students
In
Intervention

# Students
Showing
Growth

% of Students
Showing
Growth

Next Steps

Math 129 102 79.07% Students will STAR test in
January. Summative ATLAS
assessment is in April.

ELA 251 219 87% In January all students will
complete an oral reading fluency
and comprehension check.
Summative ATLAS assessment in
April.

Science 117 53 45.3% Students will take the second
science interim in February and
the summative ATLAS in April.

Students in 3rd grade through Biology completed the first round of ATLAS Interim Science
assessment. That assessment did not generate a lot of data, but we do know that overall, our
students scored above the state average. Highlights include 6th grade at 6 points above the
state average and 8th grade at 5 points above the state average.


